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June 12, 2015
ACO 15-0022

ATTN: Document Control Desk
Mr. Michael Layton
Director, Division of Security Operations
Office of Nuclear Security and Incident Response
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

American Centrifuge Plant and American Centrifuge Lead Cascade Facility
Docket Numbers 70-7004 and 70-7003; License Numbers SNM-2011 and SNM-7003

Update to Classification Officer Appointment for the American Centrifuge Program

Dear Mr. Layton:

The purpose of this letter is to update the appointment of the Classification Officer for the American
Centrifuge Program, as previously provided to the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) by
Reference 1. Enclosure 1 provides the U.S. Department of Energy's appointment letter for the
Classification Officer/Designation of Derivative Declassification Authority, dated May 21, 2015.
No specific action is requested concerning this submittal.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (301) 564-3250 or Mario
Robles at (740) 897-3285.

Sincerely,

Steven A. Toelle
Director, Regulatory Affairs

cc: M. Sykes, NRC Region II L. Pitts, NRC Region II
J. Downs, NRC HQ 0. Siurano-Perez, NRC HQ
K. Everly, NRC HQ T. Grice, NRC HQ

Reference:

1. USEC letter AET 06-0122 from S.A. Toelle (USEC) to D.H. Dorman (NRC) regarding
Notification of USEC Inc.'s Classification Officer, dated December 21, 2006
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Enclosure 1 to ACO 15-0022

U.S. Department of Energy Appointment Letter

Information Contained Within
Does Not Contain

Export Controlled Information

Reviewer: R.S. Lykowski
Date: 6/11/15



Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

May 21, 2015

Mr. R. Gregg Peed
Classification Officer
Centrus-American Centrifuge Program
P.O. Box 628
M/S 7560
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 45661

Dear Mr. Peed:

This is in response to a request for approval of your appointment as the
Classification Officer (CO) for Centrus-American Centrifuge Program. I have
reviewed your qualifications and approve your appointment as CO effective
April 13, 2015, based on your previous experience as the CO for USEC-American
Centrifuge Program.

In addition, you are certified as a Derivative Classifier, Derivative Declassifier,
and Unclassified Controlled Nuclear Information Reviewing Official. Enclosed
are certificates and descriptions of authority. The descriptions of authority
provide important information concerning the effective and expiration dates,
jurisdictions, and specific programmatic area(s) of authority. You should review
them carefully to ensure that you understand the limitations of your authorities
and the requirements for biennial training and testing.

If you have questions regarding this letter or the enclosures, please contact me at
Nicholas G. Prospero at (301) 903-9967.

Sincerely,

Andrew P. Weston-Dawkes
Director
Office of Classification
Office of Environment, Health,

Safety and Security

Enclosures

cc w/enclosures:
Lawrence M. Sparks, ORO
Nicholas G. Prospero, AU-61


